






































cumulative development be proposed in Jordan, there are existing town, 
county, and state regulations already in place (i.e., zoning regulations, 
comprehensive planning, subdivision laws, etc.) that control the density 
and development of property with regards to water supply, sewage 
disposal, solid waste disposal, transportation, and storm drainage. 

14. Wild and Scenic River Act - The proposed project will not impact any
rivers designated as wild and scenic by Congress or the Secretary of the
Interior.

B. UNAVOIDABLE ADVERSE IMPACTS

Short-term construction related impacts (i.e., noise, dust, traffic disruption, etc.) 
will occur, but should be minimized through proper construction management. 
Energy consumption during construction cannot be avoided. 

VI. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

The town discussed the proposed project at advertised public meetings on April 22, 
2014, and August 6, 2019. At the meetings, the proposed project was explained, 
including the project's need, scope, budget, schedule, source of funding, and cost 
impacts to local citizens. These meetings were open to the public. No comments were 
received. 

VII. AGENCY ACTION, APPLICABLE REGULATIONS AND PERMITTING AUTHORITIES

All proposed improvements will be designed to meet state standards in accordance with 
Design Standards for Public Sewage Systems (Circular DEQ-2) and will be constructed 
using standard construction methods. No additional permits will be required from the 
State Revolving Fund (SRF) section of the DEQ for this project after the review and 
approval of the submitted plans and specifications. However, coverage under the storm 
water general discharge permit and a groundwater dewatering discharge permit, will be 
required from the DEQ Water Protection Bureau prior to the beginning of construction. A 
Section 404 permit from the U.S. Army Corp of Engineers, a 124 Permit from the 
Department of Fish, Wildlife and Parks, and a 318 Authorization from the Department of 
Environment Quality will be required for any work that impacts surface water and will be 
obtained if necessary. 

VIII. RECOMMENDATION FOR FURTHER ENVIRONMENTAL ANALYSIS

[ ] EIS [ ] More Detailed EA [ X ] No Further Analysis 

Rationale for Recommendation: Through this EA, DEQ has verified that none of the 
adverse impacts of the proposed Town of Jordan Retention Pond project are significant. 
Therefore, an environmental impact statement is not required. The environmental review 
was conducted in accordance with the Administrative Rules of Montana (ARM) 17.4.607, 
17.4.608, 17.4.609, and 17.4.610. The EA is the appropriate level of analysis because 
none of the adverse effects of the impacts are significant. 
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